DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION

DISTRICT 4
OFFICE OF TRANSIT AND COMMUNITY PLANNING
P.O. BOX 23660, MS-10D
OAKLAND, CA 94623-0660
PHONE (510) 286-5528
TTY 711
www.dot.ca.gov



Making Conservation a California Way of Life.

Governor's Office of Planning & Research

April 1, 2020

APR 01 2020

STATE CLEARINGHOUSE

SCH #2020020477 GTS #04-SM-2020-00313 GTS ID: 18843 Co/Rt/Pm: SM/101/16.78

Kevin Gardiner, City of Burlingame Community Development Department 501 Primrose Rd Burlingame, CA 94010

1300 Old Bayshore Hwy SFO Technology Center- Initial Study- Mitigated Negative Declaration (MND)

Dear Kevin Gardiner:

Thank you for including the California Department of Transportation (Caltrans) in the environmental review process for the 1300 Old Bayshore Highway project. We are committed to ensuring that impacts to the State's multimodal transportation system and to our natural environment are identified and mitigated to support a safe, sustainable, integrated and efficient transportation system. The following comments are based on our review of the 2020 MND.

Project Understanding

The project proposes to develop an office campus on a 6.2-acre site at 1300 Old Bayshore Highway in the City of Burlingame. Project is adjacent to U.S. 101. The project would include development of two buildings comprising approximately 260,346 square feet (sf) of building development, along with site transportation, infrastructure, recreational and landscaping improvements. Six parcels proposed for this project would be merged.

Traffic Signal at Hyatt Hotel Driveway

Please ensure that the proposed traffic signal at Hyatt Hotel Driveway does not interfere with traffic operations at the intersection of the US-101 ramp and Old Bayshore Highway.

Vehicle Trip Reduction

From Caltrans' Smart Mobility 2010: A Call to Action for the New Decade, the project site is identified as **Place Type 2B**: Close-In Corridors where location efficiency factors, such as community design, are moderate and regional accessibility is strong. Given the place, type and size of the project, it should include a robust Transportation Demand Management (TDM) Program to reduce VMT and greenhouse gas emissions. Such measures are critical to facilitating efficient site access. The measures listed below can promote smart mobility and reduce regional VMT.

- Project design to encourage walking, bicycling and transit access;
- Transit and trip planning resources such as a commute information kiosk;
- Real-time transit information system;
- Transit subsidies on an ongoing basis;
- Ten percent vehicle parking reductions;
- Charging stations and designated parking spaces for electric vehicles;
- Carpool and clean-fuel parking spaces;
- Designated parking spaces for a car share program;
- Showers, changing rooms and clothing lockers for employees that commute via active transportation;
- Emergency Ride Home program;
- Employee transportation coordinator;
- Secured bicycle storage facilities;
- Fix-it bicycle repair station(s);
- Bicycle route mapping resources;
- Participation/Formation in/of a Transportation Management Association (TMA) in partnership with other developments in the area; and
- Aggressive trip reduction targets with Lead Agency monitoring and enforcement.

Transportation Demand Management programs should be documented with annual monitoring reports by a TDM coordinator to demonstrate effectiveness. If the project does not achieve the VMT reduction goals, the reports should also include next steps to take in order to achieve those targets. Also, reducing parking supply can encourage active forms of transportation, reduce regional VMT, and lessen future transportation impacts on State facilities.

For additional TDM options, please refer to the Federal Highway Administration's Integrating Demand Management into the Transportation Planning Process: A Desk Reference (Chapter 8). The reference is available online at:

http://www.ops.fhwa.dot.gov/publications/fhwahop12035/fhwahop12035.pdf.

Kevin Gardiner, Planner April 1, 2020 Page 3

Transportation Impact Fees

Please identify project-generated travel demand and estimate the costs of transit and active transportation improvements necessitated by the proposed project; viable funding sources such as development and/or transportation impact fees should also be identified. We encourage a sufficient allocation of fair share contributions toward multi-modal and regional transit improvements to fully mitigate cumulative impacts to regional transportation. We also strongly support measures to increase sustainable mode shares, thereby reducing VMT.

Lead Agency

As the Lead Agency, the City of Burlingame is responsible for all project mitigation, including any needed improvements to the State Transportation Network (STN). The project's fair share contribution, financing, scheduling, implementation responsibilities and lead agency monitoring should be fully discussed for all proposed mitigation measures.

Encroachment Permit

Please be advised that any permanent work or temporary traffic control that encroaches onto the Right-of-Way (ROW) requires a Caltrans-issued encroachment permit. If any Caltrans facilities are impacted by the project, those facilities must meet American Disabilities Act (ADA) Standards after project completion. As part of the encroachment permit submittal process, you may be asked by the Office of Encroachment Permits to submit a completed encroachment permit application, six (6) sets of plans clearly delineating the State ROW, six (6) copies of signed, dated and stamped (include stamp expiration date) traffic control plans, this comment letter, your response to the comment letter, and where applicable, the following items: new or amended Maintenance Agreement (MA), approved Design Standard Decision Document (DSDD), approved encroachment exception request, and/or airspace lease agreement.

To download the permit application and to obtain more information on all required documentation, visit https://dot.ca.gov/programs/traffic-operations/ep/applications.

Kevin Gardiner, Planner April 1, 2020 Page 4

Thank you again for including Caltrans in the environmental review process. Should you have any questions regarding this letter, please contact Laurel Sears at 510-286-5614 or laurel.sears@dot.ca.gov.

Sincerely,

Mark Leong

District Branch Chief

Local Development - Intergovernmental Review

cc: State Clearinghouse

Mark Leong